
Calvary Episcopal Church 
Vestry Meeting Minutes 

May 15, 2023 
 

Clergy And Vestry Present: 
Fr.J., Marilyn Bradt, Ann Wait, Kim Potthoff, Jack Grant, Dan 
Huger, Suzanne Kirby, Kathy Mayhew and Richard Ackman. 
 
Vestry Members Absent:  
Jo Wicker 
 
Also Present: 
Steve Rerych-Treasurer 
 
Fr. J. opened the meeting at 6:34 PM with a Prayer for the 
Stewardship Of Creation.  
 
Vestry minutes from March 20, 2023 were approved as 
written. 
 
Treasurer’s report was accepted as presented. 
 
Fr. J. informed the Vestry that the Head Start Program has 
returned to Calvary as of May 1, 2023. 
 
Fr. J. covered the annual maintenance contract with JB’S 
Heating and Cooling and asked for a motion to approve. 
 
Dan Huger moved and Jack Grant seconded the motion to 
approve the yearly maintenance contract with JB’S Heating and 
Cooling that covers the Church facility and The Center Of Hope. 
The annual price will be $3,095.22 for the Spring Maintenance 
review and $2,560.40 for the Fall Maintenance review. Motion 
Passed 



Fr. J. covered the latest results of The Parish Survey. After a 
brief discussion it was decided the Vestry would focus on 
Fellowship activities tonight and Formation events at the June 
Vestry meeting. 
 
After reviewing survey responses concerning Fellowship and 
each member having the opportunity to express their thoughts 
on Fellowship the following was decided. 
 
The four major activities for Fellowship will be Shrove 
Tuesday, Annual Parish Picnic, August Supper and the 
November Barbeque.  
 
It was also agreed that smaller events may be added through 
out the year, however no specific event was decoded on at this 
time. 
 
Fr. J. closed the meeting at 7:55 PM with a Prayer For Peace  
 
The meeting was adjourned until the next regular scheduled 
meeting on June 19, 2023. 
 
 


